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RE: Letter of Resignation

Dear Madame Speaker:

Pursuant to 4 GCA § 2103.6, transmitted herewith is a copy of the Letter of Resignation
submitted by the following member and their perspective board/commission:

Name ~_Board / Commission Effective Date

Mark S. Baldyga Guam Visitors Bureau December 31, 2016
Board of Directors

We have certainly appreciated his service to our island community and wish him and
his family God’s best in their endeavors!

Senseramente,

ks
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November 22, 2016

Honorable Eddie Baza Calvo

Governor of Guam

Oftice of the Governor of Guam

Ricardo J. Bordallo Governor’s Complex
Adelup, Guam 96910

RE:  Letter of Resignation with appreciation

Hafa Adai Governor Calvo,

I'would like to thank you for the honor and privilege of allowing me to serve as a Board Member
and Chairman of the Guam Visitors Bureau. In the four short years since taking the helm, our
team has accomplished a great deal. With your support, together we effectively handled the 2/12
Tumon incident during my first month. We created the strategic plan that will guide Guam
tourism for the next decade, Tourism 2020, and for the first time, Guam has the entire industry
and all international markets driving towards a common vision and single set of objectives.

We set new records for visitor arrivals, diversified markets, added direct flights from Russia and
China, improved Tumon and eradicated graffiti there, developed a Visitor Safety Officer
program, and nearly doubled the TAF from just over $20MM to $40MM.

Administratively, the Board updated its Bylaws for the first time in 20 years, established
SMART goals by committee, reorganised committee structures, and instituted proper corporate
governance and compliance at the board level. Having proudly accomplished these tasks as a
team, and with GVB management in a solid position to continue its great success under the
outstanding leadership of Nathan Denight, I feel it is an appropriate time for me to step away and
to focus on my core businesses.

Therefore, I ask that you please accept this letter of resignation as a Board Member and
Chairman of the Guam Visitors Bureau effective Dec 31, 2016. 1 remain humbled by your loyal
support and appreciative of your exemplary leadership on behalf of our island.

Respecttully,

1199 Pale San Vitores Road Tumon, Guarn 96913 » Tel: 1-671-646-6800 « www.baldyga.com
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